
 

 

Congratulations to Kristina Seher, the first person with 43 spiritual children who 
received the full Blessing 
 
Kevin Thompson 
January 30, 2024 
 

 
 

Brothers and sisters, 

 

We pray that you are in good spiritual and physical health these days. 

 

Congratulations to Kristina Seher. It was announced in the Cheon Shim Won devotion in Korea that 

Kristina is the first person in our movement to have an accomplished 43 individuals who have received 

the full Blessing. 

 

In Korea our church brought a huge growth in membership last year. Based on the spiritual foundation of 

prayers at CheonShimWon and the determination of our members to be able to spread the news of True 

Parents. I believe we can do the same here in America. Let's utilize our Cheon Shim Won, morning prayer 

every day and make strong determination to introduce as many people as possible. I expect that each of 

our families can introduce at least one other family to your local church. 

 

Let's move forward together with True Mother into 2024 and beyond. 

 

Blessings, 

 

Kevin and Masako Thompson 

 

 


